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Dear Mr Breese,
 
 Objection to Premises Licence for One Millenium Bridge ground floor
 
I wish to object to this application on the grounds that it lacks sufficient mitigation to
uphold the Licensing Objectives with regard to Public Nuisance and Public Safety.
 
Noise from unrestricted use of the outside space at One Millennium would cause Public
Nuisance on the south side of the Thames.  
 
We have the example of the terrace above Cannon St station on the City side, where
parties have caused severe Public Nuisance to 185 residents in Clink Street, partly
because the Thames acoustics effectively amplify and prolong noise emanating from
riverside Premises. The same issue will occur with One Millennium Bridge.
 
We also have the example of Oyster Shed on the City side where hundreds of people
gather every day and evening most months of the year, generating hours of noise and
substantial amounts of litter that often ends up in the river.
 
In order to uphold the Licensing Objectives, I would propose the following additional
conditions at One Millennium:
 

1.       No music (amplified or otherwise) shall be played on the terrace/outdoors at any time
2.     (In this case any tents or canopies on the terrace will not count as indoors)
3.       All internal speakers shall be angled inwards
4.       No speakers shall be placed in the external areas
5.       No noise (voice or music) shall be audible outside the Premises
6.       A double acoustic lobby to be provided to prevent music and voice noise breakout
7.      Doors (apart from ingress/egress) and windows to be kept shut when any entertainment

or music is in progress
8.    No off sales shall be permitted as patrons leaving with drink after hours may linger by the

river to consume it, causing Public Nuisance into the early hours, while containers would
be left along the riverside and blow into the river.

9.  An earlier terminal hour outside – 9pm would reduce the potential for Public Nuisance.
Whatever the hour, it places too much pressure on a finite number of staff to force people
(who, given the site, may be affluent and/or disinhibited after drinking for a number of
hours) off benches and chairs. So, as in Southwark’s Borough Yards, it would be best to
reinforce this with a condition that furniture shall be rendered unusable at that time.





ensuring the River is a hostile environment for malign actors is undoubtably a challenge.”
 

 
Michelle Lovric

Agent: Charlotte Atyeo at Greyhound Literary
www.michellelovric.com
River Residents Group

 




